


From the Chair

www.pushbikes.org.uk June 2011 newsletter Page 2

David Cox chairs the CTC
Hearty congratulations to
Professor David Cox, long time
Push Bikes member and
prominent advocate for cycling in
all its forms, on becoming
Chairman of CTC.

Relaxed Cycling
It’s always pleasant to see cyclists on 'sit-up' bikes
and wearing ordinary clothes. They look more
relaxed, and appear so to any onlooker. Helmets,
high viz jackets and even lycra have their place but
they shouldn’t be the expected default dress for
cyclists. After all, cars are not necessarily painted
yellow and pedestrians are free to roam without
protective clothing.

Because Birmingham has always had a car culture
and, by and large, most main roads have fast
flowing traffic. So informal cycling garb is
understandably rare.

In city centres most cyclists are commuters who
may have issues about their safety and feel the
need for 'special' protection. Unfortunately they
also feel harassed by the experience and can
behave aggressively when mixing with pedestrians
causing understandable irritation. I only wish that
these men, mainly , maybe few in number, would
realise that they create problems for all of us.

But cycling on quieter roads and paths to suburban
shops, libraries and particularly health clubs
should not pose danger. Why do some people drive
to the gym and then pedal on fixed bikes? In other
countries and in some UK cycling friendly towns,
it is not considered essential to be dressed like a
Belisha Beacon.

In Birmingham too it is possible to keep off the
main roads. The Birmingham cycling and walking
map is a great guide to find pleasant routes. And
the West Midlands cycle route planner - see
http://www.transportdirect.info - is a new and
interesting way of planning your journey. You can
often find novel routes- inaccessible to cars-
through cul-de-sacs, parks, and other no-go areas.
He and increasingly she can move at a gentler

pace, stop at the shop or have a chat.

You won't get there as quickly, but you’re more
likely to be in a brighter mood.

Cycling should be relaxing and friendly, so let’s
hope we can have more of us dressing normally.

John Bennett

PS Is it too sentimental to believe that walking and
cycling locally adds to a sense of community?

Edgbaston Tunnel
As a result of the
resurfacing on the
towpath on Edgbaston
tunnel there is a greatly
improved ride with less
fear of grazed knuckles.
Well done British
Waterways!

If you would like to help make the newsletter
happen, please contact any of the newsletter
team.
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Intriguing Cycle Lanes
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What is going on here?
Well the obvious reason for the 50 metre path on
Hampton Lane Solihull is that the narrowing of the
carriageway at this refuge presents a dangerous
conflict between cyclist and vehicle.

So a 'risk assessment' concludes that a cycle path is
necessary to divert the cyclist away from the
danger. However, the cyclist has to rejoin the
carriageway a short distance further on which -

some would say – presents a greater hazard to the
cyclist causing him (or her) to stop beforehand.

In reality I believe, and have sampled users to
confirm it, that most cyclists would choose to
continue on the road and take a line that prevented
the following vehicle from attempting to overtake.
Anyway a simpler, cheaper, and more effective
solution would have been to slightly widen the
road. Interestingly at other refuges on the same
road no diversionary path is considered necessary.

Here is another example, in Birmingham, too!

On Bristol Road going out of town, just beyond
Priory Road traffic lights (not a popular cycling
road for obvious reasons), there is a diversion on to
the footway for approx 50 metres and then
‘Cyclists rejoin the carriageway’ sign. Same
reason, narrowing of carriageway; and similarly
unused.

Highway Engineers don’t understand cyclists.

On a more general point, this illustrates the
difference in thinking between a cyclist and a (non
cycling) road engineer who fails to understand that

cyclists much prefer continuous routes and dislike
having to stop unnecessarily as that requires
considerable extra energy in restoring momentum.
In a car braking and accelerating are achieved
rather more easily. Designs that divert, and/or stop
cyclists will be avoided by most. Further, like
other people, we don’t want to be pushed around
and treated as second class citizens.

John Bennett

CycleStreets Journey Planner
CycleStreets - see http://www.cyclestreets.net/ - is
another interesting route planner based on
OpenStreetMap. It covers the whole of the UK.
You can focus on Birmingham with
http://birmingham.cyclestreets.net/. It can detect
your location from your internet connection -
spooky but saves typing.

The map has some gaps, it depends on volunteers
submitting GPS data. Helpfully it plots the fastest,
quietest and a balanced routes for the journey. It's
also easy to share routes, download GPX or GPS
files and view elevation profiles to try and avoid
the worst hills.

Members' Email Addresses
If you didn't receive the email about the Bike
Week newsletter download, we haven't got your
email address. Emailing saves on postage & is
greener, so it would be helpful if members could
update us by emailing contact@pushbikes.org.uk

We'd also like to be able to update members
between newsletters, but not too often, promise.
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